the value of \$1000, has been founded by the generosity of members of the McLennan family in memory of the late Hugh McLennan, who was killed in action at Ypres in 1915. It is awarded annually to that student of the graduating class who is considered most deserving, and was awarded for the first time in 1930.

The late Professor S. H. Capper, on his death in 1927, left a sum of money to found a travelling scholarship in the School of Architecture, subject to certain life interests. On the expiry of these, the scholarship will be founded and the needs for foreign travel are therefore amply provided for.

The architectural library as originally founded by Sir.Wm.Macdonald possesses a large and valuable collection of books; to this has been added the Gordon Home Blackader Memorial library, endowed by Dr. and Mrs. Blackader and Mr. Gordon Blackader in memory of Captain Gordon Blackader who died on active service. This latter is primarily a reference library for the use of advanced students. The combined libraries form a valuable reference and working library.

The Architectural Society is the undergraduate body of the School; graduates and member of the staff are honorary members. Its objects are to bring the students into touch with the graduates and the profession and for this purpose addresses and demonstrations are given by architects, contractors and craftsmen upon subjects of professional interest. The meetings are held in the school and are in charge of the undergraduate officers of the Society.

Ten years ago the school was just recovering from the effects of the war. At that time it had twenty-two undergraduates, since then the number has increased steadily until last